All coaches (head and assistant) need to be at Phillips Hall by 8:15 am. We will need to make sure the nets are up, tables and chairs set up, and the teams get their gear into the assigned racquetball courts. Girls need to change into their volleyball shoes so they do not track water into the gym. At 8:30, all of the girls will enter the gym and sit with their teammates and coaches. You will split your team into scorers (no more than 4) and the rest attend the Second Referees/Line Judges. One coach will go with each group if the assistant is also there. Parents are not permitted in the gym.

We will not have our jerseys ready for the scrimmage.  If you do not have your uniforms, please try to have your teams wear shirts with numbers. We can use tape to modify numbers so they are unique.  If you have a Libero, they just need a contrasting color or even a shirt that does not have a number. You may use several girls as the Libero for your team. Remember the 2 Libero rule is an option for USA Volleyball. 

We will start the scrimmage about 10:45. We will not start any  ‘match’ later than 6 PM.  

 Each ‘match’ consists of one set to 25 points and one deciding set to 15 points. The warm up is 7-4-4 for the first match for each team, then 2-4-4 for all remaining matches. If both coaches agree, we do not have to have a warm up. The girls will be rated as Second Referees and Score Keepers. There will be two tables at each court for multiple ratings. Each team will provide a Libero Tracker, flipper, and 2 line judges (you can assign for the match or the set). The R2 must provide her own whistle. Both coaches (if in attendance) need to help their teams and be at the scorer’s table.

All certifications are good for 2 seasons.  Everyone will need to do the online exams by logging into their Webpoint accounts through USA Volleyball. Go to the USA Volleyball Academy. They will receive certification cards at this clinic.

All rating sheets need to be given to your club director. They will enter the certifications on the OVR website.  You can keep the certification cards for your athletes or let them keep them. I prefer that all Borderline coaches keep their athletes’ cards. It may be a good idea to laminate them or store them in a folder with compartments. 

We will provide volleyballs to warm up with. Do not bring yours with you. Please make sure your racquetball court is cleaned up at the end of the day. OVR rules on coolers will be enforced. They must remain in your cars. We will not have concessions.  You are responsible for your own food (we do not provide it). Food of any kind is not permitted in the gym. Parents may not be permitted in the gym. We are waiting on word from the University. 


